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The President’s 
Piece 

Kathi Runyan,  

BCQG President 2021 

 

No in-person meetings at 
this time due to Covid-19 

President’s Message  
 

 Fun Facts about February!! 
 

It is the third month of winter. In the Southern Hemisphere February is a 

summer month the equivalent of August. Together with January, it was the 

last of the months added to the Roman calendar.  No mention of cupid or 

love notes!!  Just the facts. 
 

I like learning new things and thought I'd share this with you! Now, more  

importantly, I'm looking forward to some retreats I intend to attend this 

month and still holding out hope that we will get to gather this year.  I thor-

oughly enjoyed our guild meeting with Judy Steward last month; she sure 

filled us up with her tips and tricks. I learned a lot about the applique process!  

I'm really looking forward to hearing Karen Stone speak this month.  I hound-

ed her for more than a year when I was the Program Chair and I'm glad that I 

will finally get to see her work in person and hear about her quilting journey. 
 

What are you looking forward to?  Are you the type of person to make reso-

lutions, or did you pick a meaningful word for the year?  Whatever your way, 

I hope something creative is a regular part of your life and that it continues to 

bring you joy!  Consider joining the board members at our next meeting to 

stay informed and bring us your ideas.  Looking forward to it! 
 

Kathi 

Anniversary Memories 

In celebration of the Guild’s 30th Anniversary, I thought I’d find out a little 

about our Charter members, long time members and former officers! I’m 

hoping to offer a little insight in interview style and then as the articles are 

published, you can see what makes each of us unique!  My first lady of Bear 

Creek is Barb Chamblee.  Questions by BC (Bear Creek), answers by BARB! 

It might get confusing if I used BC for both!! 
 

I hope you enjoy a glimpse at the past and look forward to future articles 

about our interesting membership. 

 

Learn more about Barb on page 2. 
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Barbara Chamblee,  Charter Member BCQG  
 

BC:  Why did you join the guild and what did you expect to gain from it?  

BARB: I wanted to meet other quilters and learn new techniques. 

BC: Have your goals in joining been met? 

BARB: Yes! 

BC: What is your favorite style of quilt/quilting and has it changed throughout 
the years? 

BARB: I am more of a traditional quilter. I used to hand quilt everything until my 
hands wore out. Also, I had too many tops to quilt so I went to machine/longarm 
quilting 

BC:  Name one singular event or project from your time as a guild member that 
has pleased you the most. 

BARB:  During my 2nd term as President the Guild had their very first Quilt Show! 

BC: Who is most inspirational to you in your quilting? 

BARB:   I loved Irma Gail Hatcher 

BC: Have you held any positions in the guild and what were they? 

BARB: President and Retreat Chair 
 

 

Who is Irma Gail Hatcher and why did she inspire Barb? 

Irma Gail was born in Fort Worth, Texas and has lived throughout the country 
before settling in Conway, Arkansas.  
Irma Gail, a former elementary school teacher, began quilting by making a small 
pot holder at a craft meeting she attended in Michigan in September, 1980. In 
October she went to her first quilt shop and bought fabric to make quilts for her 
mother and sister for Christmas. Needless to say, she had some difficulty finish-
ing them in time, but she did it. When her mother opened her present, she 
gasped, "Oh, your stitches are so big!" Irma Gail decided then that she didn't 
have to make quilts; she could do other things. 
 

After her family moved to Arkansas, Irma Gail attended a quilt show in 1981, and 
life changed then and there when she fell in love with quilts. Her first quilt was 
made for daughter, Gailyn, in 1982, and she has been making quilts ever since. 
She has won numerous ribbons. She teaches classes and lectures nationally 
 and her quilts have appeared on magazine covers and inside many books and 
magazines.  Hatcher's quilts feature intricate design and an attention to detail, 
sometimes requiring over a year to complete.  
 

Her quilt, "Conway Album (I'm Not From Baltimore)," won the 1992 Founder's 
Award and a blue ribbon at the A/IQA show in Houston. In 1993 it won blue rib-
bons in Dallas, Silver Dollar City, and Riverside, CA, and Best of Show at Quilt 
America! In 1994 it won AQS's Gingher Award for excellence in workmanship 
and $10,000, becoming a part of the MAQS museum collection. In 1995 it quali-
fied as a NQA Masterpiece Quilt, and was on exhibit as one of the 100 Best 
American Quilts of the 20th Century  at the 1999 Houston Quilt festival with the 
others. It is featured on the cover of the book. 
 

 

 

Barb Chamblee 

30th Anniversary  
Interview 
Kathi Runyan  

 

“Conway Album (I’m Not 
from Baltimore”,  
by Irma Hatcher 
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Program 
Aleta Mayrose 

 1st VP Program,Program/
Workshop Director 

2021 Programs 
Our January BCQG meeting was held through Zoom on Jan. 19 and was a suc-
cess.  We had Judy Steward and her “Tips & Tricks” lecture.  I came away with 
several ideas, including one that I used yesterday while making new masks.  It 
was using a paper towel roll to iron curves!  Wonderful! 
 

February we will have Karen Stone with her Trunk Show.  She 
is internationally known and an award winner many times 
over for her magnificent designs and unusual use of texture 
and color.  She has appeared on covers of Quilters’ News-
letter Magazine and on catalogs.  We can “Zoom” in on that 
beautiful work!  Her website is being redesigned, but you can 
type her name into Pinterest and see previews. 
 

March will bring us Patricia Smith and her lecture on Precision Piecing. 
 

April will be Amy Hurst and her Wool lecture.  If we are less restricted by Covid, 
she will have a workshop.  However, that seems highly unlikely at this time. 
 

All lectures are expected to be on Zoom.  Aren’t we grateful that we have this 
application to use while we’re confined by Covid?!  
 

Thank you to everyone for supporting our guild during this difficult time. 
 

Aleta Mayrose, VP Lectures/Workshops 

Beekeeper 
Pam Roark 

Need help with Zoom to attend BCQG meetings? Never used Zoom and need 
help getting "hooked up"? Want to “practice” before the big day?  
Contact Susan Turk, susanturk182@hotmail.com or 214-236-7975. 
Kyle Mills, 130kyle@gmail.com or 817-996-4834. 

Zoom Help Line 
 

Bee News 
We’re starting up a new Bee (via Zoom for now) for hand stitching. Whether 
you appliqué with cotton or wool, crazy quilt, hand piece, or do embroidery 
(or maybe you’d like to start doing one of these!) then this bee is for you!  
 

Our first get together will be Thursday afternoon, Feb 4th, from 1:30-4:30 on 
Zoom.  Bring a project to work on, maybe a cup of decaf and a show-and-tell.  
Plan to chat with friends or make new ones, and we’ll hang out and stitch to-
gether on Zoom!  
 

Interested or want more information?  Please contact Kyle Mills 
at 130kyle@gmail.com, or call or text 817-996-4834. She’ll get the Zoom info 
out to those who contact her to participate before the 4th. 

We look forward to hearing from you!  
Go to page 6 to view some Zoom Bee fun! 

Stay in touch with your guild! 

Check out our website at www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 
 

mailto:susanturk182@hotmail.com
mailto:130kyle@gmail.com
mailto:130kyle@gmail.com
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Outings/Retreats 
Susan Turk 

2021 Spring Retreat – Sunset – April 8-11 

Our next retreat is April 8-11 at Sunset Retreat in Sunset, Texas.  I called the 
manager to understand all the rules during these pandemic times and some 
have changed from last year.  As of today, they are requesting you bring your 
own pillow, bed sheets, quilts/blankets, bath towel and wash cloths.  She said 
that many retreaters bring sleeping bags instead of bringing bedding items.  
They request not to move the tables since they will all be 6 feet apart when 
they set up (or return the tables when you leave).  They also request you wear a 
mask when not at your workstation.   There will not be any massages during our 
time since the venue does not allow it. 

If you are interested, please email me at susanturk182@hotmail.com since the 
first 22 will be admitted with a minimum of 18.  The total cost is $265.00 for 
Thursday thru Sunday.  Please make a check made out to Bear Creek Quilt Guild 
and mail to my house at:          Susan Turk 
    912 Fairway Ranch Pkwy 
    Roanoke, TX  76262 
Email or call me (214-236-7975) if you need to make other arrangements for 
payment. 

2021 Fall Retreat – Red Boot – Sept 23 

We are starting a fall retreat at Red Boot September 23 at Red Boot Hillsboro, 
TX.  I am not taking reservations at this time, but wanted to give you a heads 
up.  At this time, they are only taking a max of 16 people, but if the pandemic 
lightens up, they will accept more.  Stay Tuned for more information in the up-
coming months. 

Sew Happy, 
Susan Turk 

QUILT FESTIVAL HOUSTON  

OCTOBER 28 THRU 31 - 2021  

Preview Night: October 27 

Classes and Events Begin: October 25 

George R. Brown Convention Center 

1001 Avenida de las Americas 

Houston, Texas 77010  

www.quilts.com/quilt-festival/quilt-festival-houston/ 
 
 

   They are accepting quilt submissions for many of the  

   exhibits debuting at this year’s Quilt Festival in Houston!  

   Visit the website above and go to Enter a Quilt on the   

   left for a complete list of current calls for entry. 

          Quilt Shows  

mailto:susanturk182@hotmail.com
https://www.grbhouston.com/
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Birthdays February Birthdays 
  

   Julie McLauchlin                2/1           Sarah Perkins            2/16  
   Linda Yarborough          2/3          Bobbie Campbell         2/19           
   Betty Reisch             2/12        Kyle Mills            2/23 
   Cindy Gerber-Chavez        2/14        Eileen O’Neal               2/28 

Community 
 Service 

Debra  Heid 

2020 Final Audit 

For 2020, 2670.75 hours of volunteer time was logged and included the following: 
91 quilts, 42 baby caps. 22 boutique items, 20 memory blankets, 6  Gatehouse 
quilts, 20 Christmas stockings, 200 items for Days for Girls, 80 pillow cases, 1553 
masks, 161 miscellaneous items.    Total 2195 items.  

Organizations supported in 2020 include the following: 
J.P.S. Hospital, Baylor Regional Hospital, Gatehouse, Alliance Methodist Hospital, 
Fort Worth Homeless Shelter, Quilt of Valor Organization,  Days for Girls, Messiah 
Lutheran Church, Project Linus, Cook Children’s Hospital, Keller Community Store-
house, Keller United Methodist Church, Vitas Hospice, Hope Church, Operation 
Christmas Child, various nursing homes, Bear Creek Quilt Guild Boutique. 
 

Just a quick note to remind everyone to continue to track their hours spent on 
making donation items. Please send me an email with the details.  
Looking forward to seeing everyone soon.  
Stay healthy,    
 

Deb Heid, Community Service 

Sunshine & Shadow… 
 

Kay Thomas is a grandma again!  Her daughter had a girl named Skylar Del 
Rey Law on January 20th.  Her brother and sister are excited about their new 
sister. 
Please keep Dean Allen, Kayleen Allen’s son, in your prayers as he recuper-
ates from COVID-19. 

Continue to pray for Lynn Conklin’s healing and improved health. 
 

Prayers for Michelle Lewis who was hospitalized with shortness of breath and 
chest pains. 

Sunshine and  
Shadows 

Linn Jencopale 
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BCQG Bee News  

Blue Bonnet Quilters Bee A Few Loose Threads Bee 

Pins and Needles Bee 

Have you wondered whether our BCQG Bees are 
meeting during this pandemic?  Yes, most of our bees are 
meeting.  The pictures were taken at Zoom parties or at 
one of their bee meetings. 

Our bees are meeting in-person, via Zoom or even doing 
Zoom sew-alongs.  Some people find it easier to attend a 
sew-along online.  Bee members are having fun and re-
maining connected. 

Contact Pam Roark if you have questions or are interest-
ed in starting or joining a bee.   



 

 

                  Virtual Show and Tell  

#3: Aleta Mayrose  

#1. Mary Hiatt  #2a. JoAnne Sheppard 

#1. Mary - “Here is a quilt I finally finished after 3 months. It’s my own design and I call it Lone Star Kaleido-
scope.  I made it for my husband’s ex wife.  She has raised three beautiful daughters that I love and she re-
cently designed her own new house and is moving in now.” 
#2a. JoAnne - The civil war top is for Quilts of Valor. 
#2b. JoAnne - The Aunt Gracie is mine to keep.  Mel Burda quilted it for me.  

 #2b. JoAnne Sheppard 

 #3. Aleta Mayrose 

 #4. Beverly Douglas 

 #5a. Sheri Jones 

 #5b. Sheri Jones 

#3. Aleta - “I’ve been working on masks and this scrap quilt.” 
#4. Beverly - “This is my recent finish, “At the Beach”.  It was made with a layer 
cake and a couple yards of white fabric.” 
#5a. Sheri - “I started this handpieced Millefiore quilt in a class with Terry Mosher 
at Must Love Fabrics about 4 years ago and finally finished it!  Susan Boutwell 
quilted it and all that is left is the binding.” 
#5b. Sheri - Maureen Ciemian gave me one of these hot pads a few  years ago 
and I got the pattern to make one.  I thought it would be so difficult and kept ig-
noring it.  It was easy!  It’s the “Folded Star Hot Pad” by Plum Easy.   
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President, Kathi Runyan opened the meeting at 6:35 pm on ZOOM with the following officers and members present: Ka-
thi Runyan, Nancy Carr, Aleta Mayrose, Kay Thomas, Kyle Mills, Kathy Longo, JoAnne Sheppard, Sheri Jones, Pam Roark, 
Mary Nalley, Debra Heid, Beth Gerth, Lauren Friend, and Michelle Lewis.  Kathi welcomed all new officers and committee 
members for 2021.  The previous meeting minutes were read by Nancy Carr; motion to accept was made by Aleta May-
rose, seconded by Kyle Mills and minutes were approved. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: Kay Thomas reported an income of $148.64, expenses of $198.95, with a net loss of -$50.31.  Kay is 
to meet and work with the audit committee to perform a transaction audit of the Treasury to the new Treasurer, Kyle 
Mills, and to close out 2020 yearly account actions.  Audit committee to be comprised of Mary Nalley, JoAnne Sheppard, 
and Aleta Mayrose. 
 

1st VP Report:   Aleta reported the Guild meeting’s speaker for January 19, 2021, is Judy Steward. Business meeting will 
begin at 7pm, with presentation to begin at 7:30pm. Judy will be presenting, via Zoom, her lecture topic, Quilting Tips 
and Tricks. No workshop is planned.  An email blast with more information will be distributed to members. 
February and March programs will also be on the Zoom platform. 
 

2nd VP: Kay Thomas-nothing to report. 
 

Unfinished Business:  Kathi shared a thank you note from Colleen Connor on her being selected and receiving her Quilt 
of Valor quilt; she was very grateful. 
Kyle Mills and Susan Turk, through email communication, is offering online help with Zoom and getting “connected” for 
guild meetings, etc. with their contact information. 
 

New Business:   
1.  Zoom business account for the Guild - Discussion focused on purchasing a Guild account rather than an individual ac-
count. Communications chair, JoAnne Sheppard, will set up and manage the account for all guild meetings.  If others 
want to use it for Bee meetings she would set it up and they would be given authority to be the administrator. Motion 
brought forward by Kathy Longo to purchase a Zoom business account for the Guild, seconded by Aleta Mayrose, and 
motion passed. 
It was also suggested to conduct a review to explore how Quilt Bees could access the Guild Zoom account, as different 
administrators on the account, for Bee meetings. More to follow.   
 

2. Guild Website - Mary Nalley brought forth discussion on maintaining the old Guild website to forward online inquiries 
to the new website, which was launched in September/October 2020. There is an annual cost of approximately $35.00 to 
maintain.  After discussion, Kyle Mills made a motion to maintain old website forwarding to new website, for 2021, Aleta 
Mayrose seconded, and motion was passed. 
 

3. Review and updates of by-laws and policies - Kathi reported that the by-laws and policies are due to be reviewed, and 
some need updating to provide more clarity and definition of different topics.  Past President, Nancy Carr, to be respon-
sible for collating recommendations. Board and committee members were asked to review and email Nancy Carr no later 
than January 29, 2021, their suggestions for updates and changes to the guild directory by-laws/policies.  These collated 
recommendations will then be presented first to the Board, and then presented to the members for approval. 
 

4. Beekeeper - Pam Roark is the new Guild Beekeeper. Pam has sent out emails to the different Bees to update and 
maintain an active Bee list. She mentioned the Bee list is not a robust list and suggested to update an active list to put in 
the newsletter, on the website, and through other social media platforms (Facebook, etc.) to encourage more Bee partic-
ipation. 
 

5. 30th Anniversary celebration - Celebration is planned for some time in June 2021. 
Kathi suggested we formulate a committee of senior and junior guild members to begin joining ideas on how to cele-
brate. In the meantime, Kathi has reached out to former presidents on some of the ways the guild has celebrated in the 
past.  More to follow. 
 

6. Sunshine and Shadows - Discussion held as to  the status of this committee; need a committee chair and members so 
decisions can be made as to how to proceed with announcements (illnesses, birthdays), and recognitions going forward.  
Kathi to reach out and see if any interested candidates for position. If anyone is or knows of someone interested, please 
contact Kathi Runyan. 
         (Continued on page 9) 



 

 

 January 5, 2021,  BCQG Board Meeting Minutes 
(Continued from page 8) 

  Page 9 

Committee Reports: 
Beekeeper—Pam Roark reminded everyone she is working on an updated active list and of changes to the by-laws, if 
needed. 
Communications—JoAnne Sheppard reminded everyone to send information you want sent out via email to her by 
Thursday of every week. 
Community Service—Debra Heid sent out the 2020 Guild Community Service Final Audit for review. 
Magazines—Lauren Friend asked all to hold on to magazines/books related to quilting, sewing, embroidery, etc. and she 
will collect once we meet in person again. 
Membership—Michelle Lewis, new chair, had nothing to report. 
New Member Liasion—Beth Gerth had nothing to report. 
Newsletter—Sheri Jones had nothing new to report. 
Opportunity: None 
Quilts of Valor: None 
Quilt Show: None 
Show and Tell—Betty Reisch, new chair.  Please send your show and tell item photos to Sheri Jones no later than the 
23rd of every month. 
Webmaster—Mary Nalley reported we had already discussed. 
 

Open Discussion:  None 
 

Next Guild Member meeting scheduled for January 19, 2021, at 7:00pm.  
(Business meeting to begin at 7pm-7:30pm, program to begin 7:30pm) 
Next Guild Board meeting scheduled for February 2, 2021. 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:38pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 
 

New business (cont} 
7. 2021 Member Directory - Given the current pandemic situation, discussion focused on printing a new directory for  
 2021 or not.  Members from last year are automatically members for 2021. Printing a new directory, with few new  
members is costly. It was suggested compiling updated information to include in the newsletter and on the website.   
Mary Nalley has the master of the directory and suggested it will also need to be updated eventually.  Kathi to send  
out correspondence encouraging new ads in the newsletter if directory remains the same.  Motion brought forward to 

    not print a new directory for 2021 by Aleta Mayrose, seconded by Kathy Longo, and motion was passed. 

 January 19, 2021,  BCQG Guild Meeting Minutes 
 Zoom Meeting 

President, Kathi Runyan, opened the meeting and welcomed everyone at 7:00 pm on ZOOM with 36 attendees.  The De-
cember meeting minutes were reviewed and a motion to accept was made by JoAnne Shepherd, seconded by Betty 
Reisch, and minutes were approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: Kyle Mills reported an income of $148.64, expenses of $198.95, with a net loss of -$50.31.   Kyle 
thanked outgoing Treasurer, Kay Thomas, for her excellent service and accountability of guild monies for 4 years.  She also 
thanked the Audit committee members, Mary Nalley, JoAnne Sheppard, and Aleta Mayrose, for assisting with the audit 
for a smooth transition of the position of guild treasurer. 

New Business:   

Guild ZOOM account:  Kathi Runyan stated she had met with the new guild board , who voted on obtaining a business 
ZOOM account for the guild.  This would provide for business, board, and member meetings throughout the year, since 
we are unable to meet in person presently.  

The motion passed with the Communications Chair, JoAnne Sheppard, managing its usage, not for setting up all meetings.  
It was suggested that guild Bee meetings could be held through this platform as well.  If interested in conducting a Bee 
meeting through the guild ZOOM account, please contact Kathi Runyan or JoAnne Sheppard.   

         (Continued on page 10) 



 

 

 January 19, 2021,  BCQG Guild Meeting Minutes 
Virtual Zoom Meeting (Continued from page 9) 

New Business: (continued) 

Website update and maintenance:  The Board voted to maintain the old BCQG website for one more year in order for 
online inquiries to be forwarded to the new website, which is less than a year old. For a minimal yearly cost, it will ensure 
all inquiries lead to the new website address. 

By-Laws/Policies Updates:  Kathi asked that members please review the current by-laws and policies, located in the guild 
Directory handbook, for any corrections, clarifications, and/or corrections.  Some of the language requires updating or clar-
ification. If you have any questions, suggestions, or recommendations, please contact Past President, Nancy Carr, no later 
than January 29, 2021, for her to bring forward to the February Guild Board meeting for discussion.  Information will be 
reviewed and compiled to send out via email for member review. 

2021 Directory:  Kathi stated the Board voted to not print a new directory for 2021.  There is not much, if any, changes for 
this year.  She reminded us that all members from last year are still members for this year at no cost.  All updates will be 
communicated through email, newsletter, and/or website.  If you need a directory, please contact Kathi Runyan, and she 
will get one to you. 

Bear Creek Quilt Guild 30th Anniversary Celebration:  The Guild’s 30th anniversary is in June of 2021.  Kathi asked for vol-
unteers to chair the position of setting up discussions and exchanges of ideas of how we can celebrate.  She has reached 
out to veteran members and former presidents of the guild for their ideas as well.  Nancy Carr- for Chairperson, Linn Jenco-
pale, and Ana Pina volunteered to be on the planning committee.   

Committee Chair Reports:  Kathi reported that all board and committee positions have been filled, and she extended her 
gratitude to all who have volunteered their time and efforts for this year.  She announced that the Guild Executive Board 
will assume responsibility for Hospitality committee duties. 

Scholarship:  Chairperson, Nancy Carr, reported that a  BCQG scholarship has been set up as part of the guild’s 30th anni-
versary celebration.  It is open to students of textile design, fabric arts, or fashion design fields.  The recipient can receive 
up to $500.00 in funds towards their degree. The committee is asking for nominations and the application can be found in 
the newsletter and on the website.  The committee members include Donna Reid, Kyle Mills, Kathi Watkins, Lauren Friend, 
and Vicky Kidd.  Once applications are received through February from Bear Creek members, the committee will contact 
Texas Women’s University for worthy applicants, as well. 

Retreats:  Chairperson, Susan Turk, reported on upcoming retreat at Sunset Retreat, for April 8-April 11, 2021, cost from 
Thursday to Sunday is $262.50.  There is a 12 noon arrival time on Thursday, April 8, 2021. There will be no temperature 
check, and masks must be worn at all times, except at your sewing station.   Meals are included with first meal on Thursday 
evening. 

If paying for meals, cost is $87.50 per night with a  2 night minimum.   Maximum attendees can be 25,  and minimum 
attendees must be 18.  You are to bring your own sheets, linens, towels, quilts, and personal items.  Some attendees have 
brought sleeping bags. The tables will be placed in a “U” shape and must be returned to this position if you move things 
around.  If interested in going, please email Susan Turk, and make checks out to “Bear Creek Quilt Guild” to send to her.  

Susan asked if there is an interest in a fall retreat.  She has looked into going to Red Boot around September 23, 2021.  Cost 
is approximately $270.00, Thursday through Sunday, meals provided.  Thursday evening will be the first meal.  Maximum 
number of attendees are 16. 

If interested in attending, please email Susan Turk.   More information to follow.   

Quilt Show 2021:  Question as to if we will still have a quilt show this year.  Linn Jencopale announced that it is still 
planned for August 2021, in Irving.  More information to follow. 

1st VP: Aleta Mayrose reported that there are scheduled program speakers for future meetings: February --Karen Stone, 
March -- Patricia Smith, and April -- Amy Hearst. 

At 7:30pm, Aleta Mayrose introduced the evening’s presenter, Judy Steward--her program, “Quilting Tips and Tricks.” 

The next BCQG member meeting is scheduled for February 16, 2021, at 7pm.   Meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Longo, BCQG Secretary 
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A D V E R T I S E M E N T  R AT E S  

Advertisements may be submitted electronically or by 

camera-ready art on or before the 25th of each month.  

Advertisements must be paid in advance.  If you are 

interested, please contact via phone, email or mail: 

Sheri Jones 

2966 Majestic Oak Dr. 

Grapevine, Texas 76051 

817-481-2474 (home)  817-320-2575 (mobile) 

sherij43@verizon.net 

Size 1 month 3 months 6 months 

Business Card $ 7.00 $ 20.00 $ 40.00 

1/4 page  14.00   40.00   80.00 

1/2 page  28.00   80.00  160.00 

Members in the News 

If you, or your quilt, has made news recently, email a 

picture of you and the quilt to sherij43@verizon.net    

 

Bee News 

If you have an activity or picture for “Bee News”, send 

to Pam Roark roarkmb@yahoo.com  

Phone 817-751-4761. 
 

Contact Pam if you are interested in joining or starting 

a Bee. 

 

NEWSLETTER 

Deadline for the  newsletter is  

the 25th of the month. 

 

Please send all articles worded as you would like 

them printed to Sheri Jones  

sherij43@verizon.net 
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BCQG OFFICERS 2021 

 COMMITTEE CHAIRS 2021 

President Kathi Runyan 817-488-7577 

1st Vice President Aleta Mayrose 682-429-8351 

2nd Vice President Kay Thomas 214-228-8032 

Secretary Kathy Longo 845-661-8477 

Treasurer Kyle Mills 817-996-4834 

Past President Nancy Carr 817-995-7991 

Beekeeper Pam Roark 817-751-4761 

Communications JoAnne Sheppard 214-228-8032 

Community Service Debra Heid 817-600-1229 

Hospitality Executive Board  

Magazine Swap Lauren Friend 830-992-0567 

Membership Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

Directory/Ads Michelle Lewis 817-247-0622 

New Member Liaison Vicky Kidd 806-674-8098 

 Beth Gerth 817-272-2245 

Newsletter Sheri Jones 817-481-2474 

Opportunity Table Doris Schjelderup 817-562-1741 

Outings/Retreats Susan Turk 214-236-7975 

Quilts of Valor Beverly Douglas 813-838-6533 

Show & Tell Betty Reisch 817-296-5931 

Sunshine & Shadows Linn Jencopale 817-602-0200 

Webmaster Mary Nalley 817-937-4356 

Workshops Aleta Mayrose  

(aka 1st VP) 

817-429-8351

  

   

BCQG Website  
   www.bearcreekquiltguild.com 

mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com
mailto:kathy_gale@yahoo.com

